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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Tuesday, February 19, 2019

Present:
Ramona Butler, Romina Contreras, Martin De Mucha Flores, Barbara Des Rochers, Samuel Gillette, Kuni Hay, Brenda Johnson, Cora Leighton, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly M. Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Stacey Shears, Shirley Slaughter, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomaneng, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr. Charlotte Lee

Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	Co-Chair Pernell called the meeting to order and requested that attendees review the agenda.  She noted that this is a special meeting with two agenda items and that there would be no shared governance reporting.  VPSS Stacey Shears also noted that there would be no call for votes.
Motion:  Alejandria Tomas moved to approve the agenda.

Second by: Romina Contreras
All in favor

Opposed: None

Abstentions:  None

	2. Review BCC Integrated Strategic Enrollment Management Plan 2018-2021

	Leader: Kuni Hay and Stacey Shears

Document: BCC Enrollment Management Plan 18-21 (DRAFT).docx 2-19-19 v.3.
Before getting into the draft document, VPI Hay reminded attendees of the context  for the development of BCC ISEMP:

· The district is currently writing a 5-year Integrated fiscal response to the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges (ACCJC).
· The ACCJC wrote in November that we were not in good fiscal health and we needed to come up with a plan by May 1, 2019.

· We also are requested to submit an update by March 1st, 2019.

· The district is currently developing that plan and there are two groups working on it.

· One is Fiscal which President Tomaneng is a part of and the other is Enrollment Management/Student Success which Academic Senate President Kelly Pernell, VPSS Shears and VPI Hay serve on.
The reason for the short deadline to draft some type of Enrollment Management Plan is because each college needs to produce a plan that has to be a part of the 5-year strategic response.
· We technically have until May but the District requested the colleges’ first drafts by February19th.

· The instructions were received in early February so there was no time to use the Enrollment Management committee that reports to this group, to start the work.
Academic Senate President Pernell added that as we are to give the ACCJC an update on March 1st on how much progress we have made on the Disrtrict’s 5-year fiscal plan, this is what is driving them to get drafts from all of the colleges by February 19th.

VPI Hay continued and stated that they want to really emphasize the fact that consultation is needed with the Enrollment Management committee to continue developing the BCC ISEMP.  The draft development  will continue along with going through the shared governance process for everyone’s review.  She stated that they were really under a tight timeline while doing the Program Review, drafting the Summer and Fall 2019 Schedule, updating the catalog and also validating the Program Review documents.
· There will be plenty of opportunities moving forward to provide them with feedback.

Draft Berkeley City College Integrated Strategic Enrollment Management Plan - 2018-2021

VPI Hay reviewed the draft.

· She stated that it is timely that the current 2015-2018 Enrollment Management Plan is ending this year.

· It is time for us to produce 2018-2021 Enrollment Management plan and this is what they are starting off with.

· They are calling it the BCC Integrated Strategic Enrollment Management Plan (ISEMP).

Process:

· They are aligning our Strategic Plan with the Peralta Community College District (PCCD) goal that is aligned with the State’s Vision for Success, and then BCC’s goals.

· They plan to put that cross-walk in the Appendix. 

· Cynthia Reese has distributed supporting documents, and this is one of them.

· It still needs to be worked on but you can see the format as to how the cross-walk is being organized there.

Major Legislative Changes:

They have noted that there are a lot of legislative changes that have happened in recent years.  There is mention of AB 705, Guided Pathways, and the new Student Centered Funding Formula kicking in.
· This really changes the framework and the grounds for thinking about enrollment management and the accountability, etc.

BCC MISSION, VISION, VALUES, and 2018-2020 STRATEGIC GOALS 
Mission, Vision and Values

· They wanted to make sure this was included.
2018-2020 BCC Strategic Goals
What is really important is that the 2018-2020 Strategic Goals, which College Research Analyst Phoumy Sayavong led us through a revision in spring 2018, supports the Enrollment Management Plan of the College which supports BCC’s Educational Master Plan.

· This enrollment management plan is delivered from those two documents to be a workable, measurable, and measurable document. 
BERKELEY CITY COLLEGE INTEGRATED STRATEGIC ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT PLAN MISSION
They need to run it by the Enrollment Management Committee but they have the suggested Mission of the Enrollment Management Committee in terms of developing this document.

BROAD GOALS OF THE BCC ISEMP 
 Also, what are the broad goals for the enrollment management plan?
BERKELEY CITY COLLEGE GUIDING PRINCIPLES
· It was at the District’s PGC/PBC joint meeting where the recommendation was made by faculty to include Guiding Principles. They will be reviewed by the Enrollment Management Committee as well as the Roundtable Committee.

BCC ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE CHARGE
VPI Hay indicated that this section should be included in the Enrollment Management Committee description that was created this year. This is specifically a development of the Enrollment Management Plan so we need to figure out:

· Where this might fit;

· If we need to revise it; or,

· What action do we need to take?
Again, we need to have the committee’s input to move forward on this.
Kelly asked if it was at the beginning of last Fall where Rowena presented an Enrollment Management charge. She believes we can look back at the meeting minutes to see when that was and believes there was a presentation and this is what was put into place.

VPI Hay indicated that this is what will be cross-referenced and determines where BCC ISEMP’s committee charge should be included and then what actions need to be taken.
THE FRAMEWORK
In the framework, we needed to make sure that Guided Pathways, one of the three major initiatives, would influence our Enrollment Management Plan be included:
There are four Pillars:
· Preparing for College

· Moving In

· Moving Through

· Moving On

STUDENT CENTERED FUNDING FORMULA AND ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT GOALS FOR BCC
VPI Hay reviewed the chart based on the new Student Centered Funding Formula. This was provided by the District/state and assistance with populating it was provided by Phoumy.
In SCFF there are three categories:

· Enrollment (FTES target)

· Supplemental (The low income first generation students and Pell Grant recipients, AB540)
· Completion 

The District wants us to go up:

· 2% -  FTES

· 1% -  Supplemental

· 1%  - Completion

· What we don’t know but have been asking the VCAA and Finance is whether the numbers are validated and in alignment with the state’s number.
· They are saying that the colleges’ numbers don’t match the state.

· We were told that the District is reconciling the numbers with the state’s. 
· We haven’t heard back from them yet.
· Benchmark provided by the District will change based on the colleges’ projection.
Once we know the validated number that the District provides, including the structural deficit and whether that has an impact on the colleges’ goals, we at the colleges will have a conversation about realistic goals for BCC.

· This is just a placeholder.
· The District is asking each college to figure out their goals but they have not determined their goals yet.
VPSS Shears added that they also figured that in our last Strategic Plan we have ourselves increasing 9% and so that is different than the 2% and could be 700 FTES or more, or a few hundred; depending on where we have to land with the target from the District.

· The last conversation they had with VC Brown, she wanted them to keep it at the 2% but she imagines that it is not finalized and could change.
VPI Hay also added that once the framework and the numbers are clear, we then can look at benchmarks in areas that we can increase in student numbers. Retention is also going to be key.

· In addition to  increasing the amount of new incoming students we also need to do a better job in retaining students to hit our goal.
Phoumy reported that there are a few items in there, if you look in detail, in terms of making sure we create some sort of program or tracking system to identify incarcerated students. From his perspective, we don’t have clear guidance so far on what the District’s data system is doing to be able to identify those students.
· There are other areas where we don’t have that level of detail to capture.

· He can find out our overall number of Pell students but he doesn’t know who they are.

· He cannot identify all of those other characteristics for us to populate the full formula.

· He noted that it is a huge formula and days of work.

· The funding we get from the State goes to the District and we if he were to do this for BCC and Merritt does it for them, and so on, if our numbers don’t match there is a huge discrepancy. Hopefully there is a centralized manner of approaching this formula within the district so we are all consistent with our numbers.

Q. In order to get the funding do they then get sent to the State by the District? 
· As far as the 320 goes? Or the Pells.

Yes.

· Through MIS?

Yes.

· VPSS Shears stated that she believes that incarcerated students were added to CCCApply so eventually we will have that information but not across the board for all of the colleges right now. 

· Another big one that was discussed with the team, according to VPI Hay, is adult school populations. 
· BCC is doing a really good job partnering with Berkeley Adult, but CCCApply is really not serving them to be identified as residents or non-residents (there is no soace for the adult students to be able to check off exactly how many years they have been in California, etc.).

· We really need to customize it to capture all of those categories of students including adult school and incarcerated students.

· That is something that they are including in the Enrollment Management Plan for improvement; for the District to help them with.

There was additional discussions regarding the dollar amounts and if they were accurate. 

Example: For CDCP FTES we get $5,457; how come that is a lot more than Basic Allocation?

Response: Because it’s CDCP, the four categories of the 10 non-credit that we can now collect the same apportionment as the credit.

Comment: But it looks like we are getting more. It’s $5,457 vs. $3,727; like Credit FTES.

Response: State reduced that number as part of the SCFF model. 

Comment: So it is 60% and that’s already accounted for in there.

There is more to come in this area. 

STRATEGIC FRAMEWORK (2018-2020 BCC STRATEGIC PLAN) TO ACHIEVE BCC ISEMP GOALS
· Those points are directly derived from our 2018-2020 Strategic Plan

· It made sense to use this to frame our goals so that it is consistent.

· There is a BCC Educational Master  Plan, 2016-2021, in existence and we have just finished updating the 2018-2020 Strategic Plan that supports the Enrollment Management Plan.  Information used in the BCC ISEMP are derived from these documents.
· Currently trying to come up with the 2018-2020 BCC Integrated Strategic Enrollment Management Plan out of this.
BCC INTEGRATED STRATEGIC ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT GOALS

The categories shown are the ones President Tomaneng introduced at Flex Day in January 2019.

They used this as a roadmap to start off with, identifying specific activities that support meeting the goals.

A.  Strategic Scheduling of Classes:
The outline was review by VPI Hay.
· She read some of the “Actions” for this category.

· She noted that what they are trying to do is cross-reference what part of the Strategic Plan/Action Plans that aligns here and what part of Guided Pathway work plan.
· There is a Work plan 1, 2, and 10

· Also identified was who is responsible.
· What is the timeline of execution and continuation?
B.  Strategic Outreach/ Social Media Efforts
VPSS Shears reviewed this area.

· She noted the work captured starting with the website refresh, where it falls within the Strategic Plan, the Guided Pathways, SCFF and who is responsible.

· For some our PIO is working with Barbara Godoy on them and for some it is just the PIO.

· For increase digital marketing there are several players.
· She noted that this is a draft and we are talking it through because of the ACCJC response and the District’s timeline.
· They will hopefully be continuing the conversation with the Enrollment Management Committee to more thorough dive into it and populate the tables.

The remaining Actions were briefly read by VPSS Shears to include the following sections.

C.  Other Advertising Efforts

D.  Enrollment Services

· Financial Aid

· Admission and Records

E.  Student Support Services

Q. Regarding the Student Educational Plan (SEPs), Barbara Des Rochers asked what percentage of students here actually fills one out.
Response: The percentage wasn’t known but was stated to be captured in the Counseling Program Review.

· Chair of Chairs, Cora Leighton stated that they had that same question at Chairs and still do not have a definite answer.

· Comment from VPSS Shears: They have the information regarding how many exist; they just need to figure it out from all of the total students.

VPI Hay indicated that they will get this information for them.

· Phoumy indicated that he does keep track of that number for the SEP each year, so the number does get tracked.

· He noted that for the completion of our last college goals, for example, the numbers were in there.
Going back to Student Support Services, VPI Hay indicated that what they are trying not to do is to isolate the Instruction and Student Support Services . Often, a divisional divider gets established but we are aiming for a functional collaboration and integration in addressing our enrollment issues.
· VPSS Shears added that Learning Resource Center (LRC), Career and Transfer Center, Wellness Center and other categorical programs are all included to make sure that all incoming students know the services that they can obtain.

· Increase online academic and support services for online learning students.

· They have online counseling support but it needs to be specified in all of the other areas especially if we are looking at expanding our online instruction.
She continued with the overview of Student Support Services’ Actions along with the following:
F. Professional and Staff Development

G. Customized Outreach with Community Partners

· More detail will be added into this section since they are going out to the high schools as part of the Learning Communities and Enrollment Services.

· Also they will be doing the application support and making sure it’s aligned with financial aid.

· May have to pull out, “Partner in the second year UC Berkeley Upward Bound/Trio”.

H. Campus Life and Student Activities

· These are the Actions introduced on Flex Day.
· They haven’t gotten to completing this section  yet.
BCC AND PCCD COLLABORATION FOR EFFECTIVE ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT
VPSS Shears stated that what they have seen already is when the technology fails how that impacts our students who are either here and continuing or trying to get here; struggling to register, struggling to get into Canvas.
· This area is good to capture this, and who is responsible, along with identifying the goals.

VPI Hay added that what is shown in this section are things the college community has been identifying as challenges; technology not working, etc.
· The goal is anything that students go through or use that involves technology should be effective and working. (but it’s not).

· These are the things that need to be captured so that the college and District IT or IR can assist in resolving them.
a) Technology and customer service

The Tools for this area were read along with who is responsible.
Q. What do the “Xs” mean in the academic years?

Response:  That is the timeline, when these things will be happening or should be working by.

· It is not all the way flushed out. It is a little confusing because somethings are happening already.

· They will detail how much is done, in what year.

VPSS Shears noted that we may want to include the process students have to go through if they owe money to the district.  This is hanging up a lot of students; the Hold.

I/Director Alejandria Tomas added that if she is reading this for the first time, she doesn’t know that it’s captured that we need continuous support and for the system to work, not just building those systems.

· This needs to be emphasized here so it’s not just a matter of building PeopleSoft Degree Audit but making sure that the system consistently works and that we have customer support for our students.

Academic Senate President Pernell stated that she is hoping it gets to an area where we among the four colleges actually share our schedules and start building our schedules from a collaborative point of view instead of a competitive one with the idea of increasing student access to all of our courses without competing against one another.

 VPI Hay would like to encourage everyone to look at the data. When we discuss this topic, we make assumptions that other colleges are offering the same sections which affects enrollment. Is this really true? What does the data say?
Q.  Kelly asked if there is any area of specific focus. In this plan are we going to say, for example, that we are really going to focus more dual enrollment opportunities so that Math and English can be done within the first year? If we get their prerequisite course in their senior year from dual enrollment, the clock doesn’t start. Or are we going to make a conscious effort to increase our online course offerings because we are operating at capacity in our building and there is not enough physical space to increase the number of sections.
Response: Yes. VPI Hay added that  this is the work once they clean up this plan. Then receive  feedback  from the participatory governance processes.  We need to figure out how to have the conversation and it needs to be absolutely data driven. This is one thing that they are definitely committed to; however, she stated she doesn’t know how they are going to make that a priority and asked Senate President Pernell if she had any ideas.

Comment from Kelly: How do we determine as faculty and staff what areas we really want to focus and what are the best, without the data? In her opinion, if we are operating at capacity it seems in the age of technology that increasing our course offerings online would help our FTES. Joining the OEI Exchange and making sure that our online courses meet the standards for distance education would improve our enrollment and online courses. This is her opinion but may not be the opinion of others.
Response from VPI Hay: Friday, February 22, there is a Chairs meeting that the Senators and the design team of the GP are invited to have that conversation, particularly in the area of “Strategic Course Offering” portion of the BCC ISEMP. Phoumy has been working to get some data on this. There is a definite demand and need for online courses. Any online courses that we put in any of the four colleges, fills quickly. But further discussion is needed.
Comment from Kelly: Another one is that we probably should, in our Integrated Planning/Education Committee come up with a plan to expand our non-credit offerings. What are our principles for offering non-credit courses because these are the courses that could improve enrollment as well even if they are getting less apportionment you might get somebody to stay in their class with support of wrap around non-credit courses. 
Q. Barbara stated that she appreciated that online courses fill up right away and asked what does the enrollment look like at the end of the class? 
Response from VPI Hay: Data shows that many of the introductory OL course success rates are lower than Face-to-face ones. But some disicplines OL have better success rates than face-to-face.  Again we need to figure out why by reviewing data. In general, if you compare it in certain disciplines, the success rate is lower than face-to-face. We haven’t really unpacked that so how can we support the students? How can we support ourselves to be better users of Canvas?
Counselor Catherine Nichols added that from a counseling perspective, it is also important that you offer all of the services that we have here on the campus, online as well.  This is one place where we really fall short.

Kelly commented that it also asks us to come up with an online curriculum plan as well. What courses should we offer online and which courses should we not.  She agrees with Barbara and stated that if you look at the Math Department online math courses have very low success rates. She indicated that she read a Program Review from Ethnic Students that has equal success rates in online as face-to-face.  We need to look at the data and come up with a focused plan.

Recommended by Martin De Mucha Flores to add one of those questions as an investigating question, “What’s some of the pedagogy and practices that goes on in those rooms around instruction?” We can offer multiple models of methodology, but if we are not getting at what practice is happening and engage the students, whether it’s online or in the classroom, we will still continue to miss on the retention side even though we are continuing to fill the classroom when students come to first take the class.
This is a very initial draft. We have until May to go through this process. VPI Hay indicated that what they would like to do is flush out meeting times for both the Enrollment Management Committee and also reporting out to the Roundtable to get feedback. Initially if anyone wants to provide feedback they can email VPSS Stacey Shears at sshears@peralta.edu and VPI Kuni Hay at khay@peralta.edu.

President Tomaneng added that the various Plans have to be approved by each of the respective colleges before the ACCJC May 1st deadline when we have to submit the entire fiscal plan. She and VPI Hay will be meeting a little later and will review the calendar as they have other plans that have to go to the various governance committees and Senates for feedback before they are finalized.

· The Plan cannot be finished until we get the targets and numbers finalized by the District.

An update will be given by President Tomaneng next week at Roundtable as she is on the fiscal Planning Governance Council (PGC) workgroup.

· The PGC workgroup meetings are held every Wednesday morning.

· Last Wednesday VC Romanier Johnson presented a new structural deficit possible target.

· President Tomaneng needs to see where that is going because it hasn’t been communicated yet.

· She needs to have all of the documents to present it properly at next week’s Roundtable.

· There is a possible $8M deficit target. 
This document is a draft in progress with the action item of making sure the campus is updated of the work and why it is being done.  It is not final until we receive the target numbers and properly goes through all of the committees.

	3. Accreditation Update

	Leader: Kuni Hay
Speaking as the Accreditation Liaison Officer, VPI Hay reported that those from BCC along with the three other colleges and the District attended the ACCJC Institutional Self-Evaluation Report (ISER) training on Thursday, February 14th.
Highlights:
· The next self-study will be held Spring 2021; seven years from the 2015 study.

· We will be submitting the report in early January 2021 and they are also doing an onsite visit in March 2021.

· The rule is that if the visiting team comes to us in March, then minimally eight weeks before their visit we have to submit the documents to ACCJC with all of the Evidence, working links, and board review and approval completed.

· We then have to send the documents to the visiting team members at that time.

· This will be early January 2021.

· In order for us to start getting ready, we need to begin getting ready now.

· VPI Hay will be drafting timeline recommendations to bring to Roundtable and the participatory governance groups in preparation for the Self-Study.

· The good news is that they want the report to be around 150-200 pages now instead of the 600 – 700 pages that we are used to writing.

· BCC’s previous report was around 600 pages.

· They also don’t want us to respond to old Recommendations (new).
· This was stated by ALO Hay to be a good thing but the reality of it now, is that we are going through all of the things recommended in the past ACCJC review that we are not meeting and, while it is good that we will not be penalized for that we really need to leverage that information to make improvements.
· We have four Standards:
1. Mission and Values

2. Instruction and Student Services
· Library is separated now

3. Facilities, Finance and Fiscal

4. This area has changed. There is a highlight for CEO, and also the Board and the structural governance were added.

· We need to think about the functional map (delineation of responsibilities between the college and the district, required).

· With this five-year fiscal response that we are preparing for ACCJC we are doing a Delineation of Functions between the colleges and District.

· This is a required document called a Functional Map.

· It is our hope that this will be addressed to the point where our structure will take shape that is relevant to how the District should be running per the Standard 3 and 4.
· One important question that was clarified at the ISER training is that the current five-year fiscal response (issue with the District’s fiscal challenges) that we are doing has nothing to do with our upcoming self-study process.
· This fiscal issue is treated separately from what we have to go through as a self-study.
· President Tomaneng added that, since ACCJC is very much focused on training now, there is the appointment of a new liaison, Steve Reynolds, who will do a follow-up advanced training for each of the colleges.
· He will be scheduling this directly with ALO Hay who will communicate when the training will be held.

· When we work on the timeline and also how the tri-chair structure will be set up for all of the Standards, then this will be communicated, possibly through a Town Hall meeting.

· If we can start collecting Evidence now and have a plan for gathering Evidence that exists, then we will be in better shape closer to that 2021 submission (participatory governance agendas and minutes, etc.).

Q.  Classified Senate President Jennifer Lenahan stated that we know a lot of the problems are not the colleges’ problems but from the District and asked if they are really going to be in charge of their part?

Response: President Tomaneng believes the ACCJC fiscal recommendations will help the District in terms of what they are responsible for. She stated that this time around we need to make sure that the recommendations are implemented otherwise we will all be put on Warning again, even if we are meeting the Standards.
Comment: The staffing level in the District’s Finance department was noted as a concern.

Comment: There was also concern noted by Chair of Chairs Cora Leighton that a lot of the District staff was not present at the training and stated that even though it is a separate process we are impacted by them.

· President Tomaneng reminded attendees to provide feedback on the Delineation of Functions document. 

· The updated document, with headers, was distributed by Cynthia Reese on February 12th.

· VPI Hay was requested to forward the document to Integrated Planning.
· Feedback is due by the end of the day tomorrow.

· Also requested was feedback on the Mission Statement Review presented by VPSS Vasconcellos.

· With the Delineation of Functions, Kelly stated she would like to know what percentage is shared when it is shown as a shared responsibility. 

· It would help in the BAM and Budgetary models.

· Also good to know who is the lead if it is shared; the college or the District.

· Kelly also stated that even if it is primary, we need to know how primary. She stated that we need numbers in there.
· President Tomaneng noted that this will be deeper work.

· It’s difficult for all of us to make that determination because the areas will have to get together.
· If we say like we were saying in the document, for enrollment services or A&R the colleges should be primary, which means the colleges should have the majority of the ownership and the resources to serve our students in enrollment services so they are not going back and forth from the District to BCC, etc.

· One thing that she wants to keep emphasizing is that the work of the delineation is part of the fiscal work.

· If the District is going to be reduced to 15% of the expenses, for example, District-wide and right now the District is saying they are about 21% and the Financial Crisis and Management Assistance Team (FCMAT) is saying that they are a lot more than 21% of the overall expenditures, FCMAT is probably going to be recommending that this is something that we start moving towards in the couple of years. 
· This will require moving resources where they are needed if the college is primary.
· She also added that in regards to HR that is typically primary although it would be helpful for the colleges if one of the HR technicians came over here to do office hours for the different areas once or twice a month.

· ALO Hay added that in addition to HR, Fiscal and Facilities and Administrative Services are about the only services that most of the multi-college districts have.

	4. Meeting Adjourned

	President Tomaneng thanked attendees for coming and adjourned the meeting.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, February 25, 2019, 12:20 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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